GRAHAMVALE NEWSLETTER



Week Nine - 5th December 2024

Hi families.

Next week is an exciting time for our students with every year level participating in end of year celebrations. We have a variety of activities taking place, including, activities at the sports stadium, ten pin bowling, cinema and Aquamoves. We look forward to our students representing themselves and our school with pride outside of the school.

Final assembly

Our final assembly will take place on Friday 13th December, beginning at 2:30pm. We will present our Term 4 Terrific Kid awards, attendance awards, Student of the Week awards and farewell staff members leaving at the end of the year. There will also be a special presentation between our Year 6 and Foundation students.

Classroom structure for 2025

We have had a couple of additional staffing changes in the past fortnight. Emily Lancashire has accepted a classroom teacher position at St Anne's College for 2025 and Marissa Plattfuss has been successful in her application for an inclusion and wellbeing role at Shepparton English Language Centre. We wish them both a great start at their new schools.

We welcome Jessica Bryant to GPS for 2025. Jessica has been a classroom teacher at Euroa PS for the past three years. Jessica will join our Year 3 team.

In lieu of these announcements, we have made some changes to our teaching plans.

We will have the following classroom structure operating next year and teachers in these positions below:

Foundation x 2 – Jenni Lloga & Laura Pogue

Year 1 x 2 – Kylie Pritchard & Sarah Ternes

Year 2 x 2 – Dean Johnson & Alison Marcetic

Year 3 x 3 – Jessica Bryant, Rachelle Collins & Ashleigh Williamson

Year 4 x 2 – Kellie Coghlan & Jo Holland/Suzanne Watts

Year 5 x 2 - Rachael Bell & Narelle Freeman

Year 6 x 3 – Aaron Fry, Sarah Keele & Dylan Minutoli

Physical Education – Kim Harrold/Stacey Thompson

Visual Arts – Lyn Rogers

Performing Arts - Anita Voumard

STEM – Carly Cursio

GPS transition program

This year we are adding an extra transition session to our early commencement program. On Wednesday 11th December students will go into a short session with their 2025 teacher. Early next week, students will bring home a note, informing parents of who is their 2025 teacher. Those students in Miss Bryant's Year 3 class will meet her on Tuesday 10th December.

On Wednesday 18th December, we begin our early commencement program for our 2025 students. When your child arrives at school on Wednesday 18th, Thursday 19th & Friday 20th December they are to go directly to their 2025 classroom. This program will run for the three days.

If there are students in Foundation-Year 5 who are exiting our school at the end of the year, they will go to the library to be supervised by a teacher.

Statewide transition day Tuesday 10th December

On Tuesday 10th December our Year 6 students will spend the day at their chosen secondary school. Families are to transport their child directly to the secondary school and students must be in full school uniform.

On this day, our 2025 Foundation students will be at GPS from 9am-1pm. They have had the opportunity to participate in four transition sessions, in addition to our Best Start sessions. I know our Year 5 students are looking forward to meeting their buddies for the first time!

BYOD program

Our Year 2 families have been sent information on our BYOD this week. Please ensure you read through all this important documentation.

Grahamvale's Got Talent!

Congratulations to all students who were so brave to perform in front of such a large crowd on Friday afternoon. It was amazing to see such a wide variety of different talents on show. From miming, to singing, dancing, sporting skills, magic and puppet shows, it had the lot! Thank you to Mrs Voumard for her organisation and providing this wonderful opportunity for our students. Thanks also to the large number of parents who came to support our students.

Year 6 Graduation

We celebrate seven years of schooling for our Year 6 students on Monday 16th December at the GVCF – The Church on Pine. Starting at 6pm sharp, we look forward to sharing many memories of our 2024 graduates with our parent community.

2025 pupil free days - Important dates for the calendar

The following dates have been approved by school council as pupil free days for next year. The purpose of each day will be explained in 2025 newsletters closer to the dates. The first date is when teachers are required back to school after the holiday break. Students in Years 1-6 return on Wednesday 29th January, with our new Foundation students starting school on Thursday 30th January.

- o Tuesday 28th January: (Term 1)
- o Friday 7th March: (Term 1)
- o Tuesday 22nd April: (Term 2)
- Monday 12th May: (Term 2)
- Wednesday 6th August: (Term 3)
- o Thursday 28th August: (Term 3)
- o Monday 3rd November: (Term 4)

Student uniform

Please see the link below to our student dress code policy below. We are noticing an increase of students not wearing the full correct uniform recently. I know many families may look to purchase new items of clothing for school over the holiday break as students grow. I strongly recommend reading our student dress code prior to making purchases. I would like to particularly point out that no logos, such as 'Nike' or 'Adidas' etc. are to be visible on any of the bottom options. The only acceptable jewellery is a watch and one small plain stud or sleeper per ear.

At the beginning of 2025, if a student is not wearing full school uniform, they will receive a note from their classroom teacher to take home to their parents/carers. As stated in our student dress code, if non-compliance of the dress code becomes a continued occurrence, contact will be made by the school leadership team.

We thank those families who always ensure their children are adhering to the student dress code.

Please read though our uniform policy if needed - Student Dress Code Policy

Mr Simo



2025 SCHOOL LEADERS



Captains

Lottie Palmer Anzarul Islam



Doyle

Kate Stojanovski Brady Hodgetts



Hick

Ashley Lohse Aston Walsh



James

Mackenzie Palmer Nicholas Stivactas



McDermott

Lara Selman Will Collins



JSC

Lincoln Hunter PRESIDENT

Rosie Keele SECRETARY



Community

Grace Stewart

Jett Dixon



Dates to Remember		
December	Monday 9	Year 2 EOY Activity
		Year 3 EOY Activity
		Year 4 EOY Activity
		Year 5 EOY Activity
		Year 6 EOY Activity
	Thursday 12	Year 1 EOY Activity
	Friday 13	Year 5 Aspirations Day at GSSC
		Final assembly – 2:30pm
	Monday 16	Year 6 Graduation
	Tuesday 17	Christmas Colours Day
	Friday 20	Last day of Term 4 – early dismissal 1:30pm

Message from Grahamvale Sports Club

Sports Club will be looking to fill the following positions at the AGM early next year and are putting the call for parent helpers to make sure we are ready to go with season 2025. There are options to shadow or work with current committee members to transition positions and support lots of support available to help you with the role.

If you are interested in being involved, please reach out to <u>grahamvalesportsclub1@gmail.com</u>. If we don't have helpers to support the Sports Club, we do run the risk of not being able to submit teams for netball and soccer - remember many hands make light work!

Positions include: President, Book keeper or Finance Guru, Netball delegates x 2, Soccer delegates x 1, Uniform coordinators x 2, Social/website coordinator x 1, Merchandise / Sponsorship coordinator x 1

Thanks for your support.

Students of the week

Congratulations to this week's students of the week. Fantastic effort as we approach the end of the year!



FAMILY CARE'S

CHRISTMAS GIFT DRIVE familycare

Families are invited to bring a gift to school to contribute to the Family Care Christmas Gift Appeal. These gifts will be distributed by Family Care to local families in need of a gift this Christmas time.

At reception we will have gift tags which can be used as an indication of what gift to buy if you wish.

Please ensure the gifts are appropriate for primary-aged children and remember to bring them unwrapped to reception. All gifts must be in by 13th December as they will be handed over to family care during our final assembly.



SPORTZ B P E Clinics Cet in the lab!

2025 JAN 13TH, 15TH, 20TH & 22ND

GUTHRIE ST OVAL

SESSION 1 MONDAY JAN 13TH 9AM-11.30AM PE GAMES, SKILLS LAB, BASKETBALL WITH GATORS CAPTAIN MATT BARTLETT

SESSION 2 WEDNESDAY JAN 15TH 9AM-11.30AM

PE GAMES, SKILLS LAB, NETBALL WITH SHEPP UNITED PLAYERS CHARLI & LIV

SESSION 3 MONDAY JAN 20TH 9AM-11.30AM PE GAMES, SKILLS LAB, CRICKET WITH A GRADE PLAYER CONOR HAYES

SESSION 4 WEDNESDAY JAN 22ND 9AM-11.30AM

PE GAMES, SKILLS LAB, BASKETBALL WITH GATORS CAPTAIN MATT BARTLETT ALL PRIMARY
SCHOOLS
WELCOME TO
ATTEND.

ALL SESSIONS RUN FROM 9AM-11.30AM

> \$20 PER SESSION

EMAIL SPORTZLAB.SHEPP@GMAIL.COM YOUR CHILDS NAME, PARENTS NUMBER AND YEAR LEVEL TO BOOK IN SESSIONS.









TERM 4



December 2024

the spirit of reconciliation. Their Care acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of country in Australia and their connections to land, sea and community We pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging and extend that respect to all Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples today.





Hello!

The end of the year is coming up fast! This past week, we have started getting into the Christmas spirit by making our own decorations and ornaments like antlers, gnomes, and Christmas trees. Everyone's been showing off their creativity and teamwork, sharing their ideas and being proud of the work they have been able to produce.

For the last few weeks of term we are going to continue getting into the festive spirit with Christmas crafts, games, and baking.

Holiday program and bookings for January are now open, we hope to see you all there. Have a great week.









www.theircare.com.au











TC HEAD OFFICE:

1300 072 410

info@theircare.com.au